









ITEM 4

REPORT OF THE ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER

TO THE

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

25TH JULY, 2006

HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE 2006/07 - POTENTIAL PROJECTS

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT

As Members will recall, at the meeting of the Committee held on 23rd May, 2006, it was reported that the City Council was devolving a minor works budget for highways projects, amounting to £100,000 per annum, to each Community Committee area.  It was indicated that these budgets were to be spent on capital schemes, which were wholly consistent with the objectives of the Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan.


It was agreed at the meeting, that the Committee’s Environmental and Transport Task Group, be given the responsibility of determining potential projects to be met from the Eccles highways devolved budget, with these then being presented at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

2.
DETAILS

The potential schemes which have been identified by the Task Group are as follows:-

· introduction of pelican crossing in Eccles Town Centre

· introduction, and promotion, of walking to schools schemes

· remodelling of Alma Street junction

· measures to alleviate congestion on Worsley Road, particularly when traffic is diverted from the motorway network

· installation of drop kerbs at various key sites, most notably junction near Peel House 

· introduction of paved footpath around West One shopping development

· review of traffic signals at Albert Street/Wellington Road, to allow for improved pedestrian crossing at this point

· introduction of right turn filter for traffic lights at Barton Lane/Barton Road junction

· introduction of ‘rumble strips’ on stretch of Liverpool Road heading eastwards between M60 junction and Argosy Drive

· resurfacing of Buckthorn Lane on Brookhouse Estate

· improvements to forecourt at Eccles rail station, including enhancement of cycle facilities

· improvement of footpath alongside Folly Brook, near Oakwood High School (to be jointly funded by the Claremont/Weaste Community Committee if approved)

3.
RECOMMENDATION

The above only provide an outline of potential schemes, which require further examination in terms of their cost and feasibility.  Members are asked to prioritise the potential schemes, so that a shortlist can be drawn up, and the further more detailed evaluation, can be undertaken.
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